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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 

​​​​​​​
Sunday, March 1, 2009 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Becca Adikes, Cross Country
Katie Banaszak, Golf

Erin Cain, Basketball

Shea Callahan, Basketball 

Elissa Center, Crew 

Lora Ciborowski, Riding

Haley Creed, Field Hockey
Sarah Gray, Crew

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Riding

Missy Hartley, Field Hockey

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Mimi Henry, Field Hockey

Helena Jedziniak, Tennis
Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash
Sarah Moore, Tennis
Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball

Katie Ouellette, Crew

Vika Planson, Lacrosse 

Artemis Sapountzi, Track & Field

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Tiffany Shute, Golf
Hillela Simpson, Squash
Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

Bianca Young, Lacrosse
[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the vice chair, Susanna Wilcox. All members were present as noted above. The following members had excused absences: Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald (Soccer), Lydia Bowers (Swimming and Diving), Brigitte Buehler (Soccer), and Lauren Orr (Soccer).  The following members had unexcused absences Hannah Beatty (Training Room), Adena Lavin (Track and Field), and Lisa Nash (Swimming and Diving).  Kiki Boyles, NCAA Field Hockey Student-Athlete Organizing Committee Vice Chair, joined the meeting as a guest.
1. Announcements. 
Ms. Wilcox announced that a nutritionist talk will be held this Wednesday, March 4, 2009 at 4:30 p.m. in Gamble Auditorium. The talk is mandatory for all off-season varsity athletes. Ms. Hendricks announced that the Weismann Center for Leadership is sponsoring a leadership essay contest. Ten finalists will be chosen and winners will be announced at a gala dinner on March 28, 2009. The deadline for entries is March 10, 2009.
2. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes. 

It was VOTED 


“That the minutes of the February 15 meeting be approved as distributed.” 
3. Field Hockey National Championship Organizing Committee Update.
Ms. Boyles announced the chairs of the subcommittees for the Field Hockey National Championship Student-Athlete Organizing Committee: Kristen Cody (Lacrosse) will chair Game Environment, Laurian Lue Yen (Squash) will chair Team Hotels Hospitality, Miki Yoshida (Swimming and Diving) will chair Friday Community Service, Tiffany Shute (Golf) will chair Locker Rooms, Brigitte Buehler (Soccer) will chair Alumnae Relations, Shea Callahan (Basketball) will chair Campus and Community Outreach, Sarah Moore (Tennis) will chair Student Volunteers, and Taylor Hedges (Field Hockey) will chair NFHCA All-Star Game and Luncheon. Mary Kate Switchenko (Field Hockey), Terry Orr (Soccer), and Peggy Wefald (Field Hockey/Lacrosse) will serve as Team Ambassadors. Ms. Boyles informed the committee that the chair position for the Coaches, Community, and Officials Hospitality is still available, as well as one Team Ambassador position.
4. Admissions and Recruiting Report and Brainstorming.
Ms. Gray (Crew) led a brainstorming session to gain feedback about ways to improve the recruiting process. Ms. Hendricks posed the idea of having a formal 15-minute program during ‘Experience MHC’ from 5:45-6:45 p.m.  Other ideas included a weekly e-newsletter that would go out in April through the decision deadline and team email and writing campaigns.
5. NCAA Legislation Proposal.

Ms. Banaszak (Golf), on behalf of the NCAA Legislation subcommittee, asked for feedback about the NCAA legislation that prohibits current student-athletes from contacting recruits via social networking sites (e.g., using Facebook to connect with recruits). The subcommittee is proposing eliminating that provision of NCAA Bylaw 13.02.9.  Ms. Banaszak requested that team representatives discuss the idea with their teams and report feedback by the next meeting on March 11, 2009.  

If there is interest in changes to this legislation, other SAACs in the NEWMAC would also need to support the proposal to move it forward to the athletics administrators in the conference.  The NCAA Legislation subcommittee plans to contact SAAC chairs at other NEWMAC schools as well as the national SAAC representative for our conference.  If there is interest at MHC, the proposal will need to be moved to the conference SAAC agenda for the April 5 meeting.
6. MHC Alcohol and Tobacco Violation Policies and Procedures.

Ms. Hendricks announced that the Alcohol, Tobacco, and Other Drugs Policy will be discussed at the Athletics Department meeting at 12 p.m., Tuesday, March 3, 2009. Team representatives were instructed to send the policy to their teams and report any feedback to Ms. Beatty (Training Room) and Ms. Hendricks via email by 10 a.m., Tuesday, March 3, 2009, so it can be shared.  The policy includes clarification on procedures particularly with regard to tobacco violations.
7. Conversations about Mount Holyoke’s next President.

Ms. Hendricks announced the meeting times for conversations about the search for Mount Holyoke’s next President. Ms. Wilcox (Lacrosse) facilitated a discussion of talking points regarding important qualities the committee would like to see in the next President.  The SAAC set as its goal 15 individuals at the 3:15 p.m. session and 120 student-athletes at the 5:45 p.m. session.
8. Review Subcommittee Responsibilities.

Ms. Wilcox (Lacrosse) reviewed the importance of subcommittees meeting regularly outside of the biweekly committee meetings. Ms. Wilcox announced that all subcommittee chairs will meet with the E-Board at 9 a.m., Friday, March 6, 2009 in Peppy Dennet in Kendall Hall to present individual subcommittee plans for the remainder of the spring and 2009-2010. 
9. Distribution of ‘Friends of Athletics’ golf cards.
Ms. Hendricks distributed cards to each team representative to be completed and returned to Ms. Hendricks at the committee meeting on March 29, 2009. The cards will be used in gift bags during the fall 2009 ‘Friends of Athletics’ golf tournament.  Team members are encouraged to write a personal message thanking the golf tournament participant of her/his support of MHC athletics.  Each team is expected to return 12 cards.  Additional cards are available from Ms. Hendricks.
10. Other Business.

Ms. Banaszak (Golf) noted that the official SAAC webpage needs to be updated.  Ms. Hendricks reminded the committee that the next committee meeting will be held from 7-9 p.m., Wednesday, March 11, 2009, in the Kendade Computer Lab. The meeting will consist of a grant-writing workshop courtesy of Alan Bloomgarden. Those subcommittees requesting grant money are required to attend the full two-hour workshop.
11. Future Meetings.

1. Wednesday, March 11, 2009 (7-9 p.m.), Kendade Computer Lab (Grantsmanship Workshop with Alan Bloomgarden)

2. Sunday, March 29, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

3. Sunday, April 12, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

4. Sunday, April 26, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305 

5. Sunday, May 3, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

12. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Wilcox at 8 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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